
 

 

Upper Paxton Township Board of Supervisors 
 Monthly Meeting  
 March 27, 2024 

 
Those in attendance: Robert Stoner, Bob Coleman, and Rich Wiest, Supervisors; Luanna 
Zimmerman, Secretary/Treasurer; Brian Cole, Roadcrew; Adam Steppy, Doug Moran, 
Elaine Moran, Levi Smucker, Wolfgang Downs, and Grant Marshall.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stoner at 10:00 a.m. All present recited the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.  Bob Coleman made a motion to approve the minutes 
from the March 12, 2024, meeting. Second by Rich Wiest. With all in favor, motion carried. 
After reviewing the list of bills to be paid, Rich Wiest made a motion to approve the bills 
for payment. Second by Bob Coleman. All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
Roadmaster’s Report:  Rich Wiest said the roadcrew has been busy with the following 
items: cleaning up after storms, hauling stone, starting improvements on dirt roads, and 
prepared the salt shed bid package.  
 
Old Business:  
 

1. Chairman Stoner said that 2 bids for paving on various township roads were 
received. The bids are as follows:1.) Meckley’s Limestone Products, Inc. - $177, 
607.50 and 2.) New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co., Inc. - $183,259.20. After review, 
Bob Coleman made a motion to award the 2024 Paving Bid Contract to Meckley’s 
Limestone Products, Inc. in the amount of $177,607.50. Second by Rich Wiest. 
With all in favor, motion carried. 

 
2. Grant Marshall spoke to the Board regarding the Levi Smucker Plan. The Board 

reviewed the comments from Light-Heigel and the Dauphin County Planning 
Commission. After review and discussion, Robert Stoner made a motion to waive 
the requirements for a preliminary plan and approve the final plan as presented 
and sign the plan with the required signature block. Second by Bob Coleman. All 
in favor, motion carried.  
 

3. The Board discussed the upcoming Spring Cleanup Event, which is scheduled for 
April 27, 2024, from 7 a.m.  until 12 noon.  

 
 

New Business: 
 

1. Adam Steppy, with the Ned Smith Center, spoke to the Board regarding the Ned 
Smith 5k Run. Steppy said the event is scheduled for September 14, 2024, and 
that a portion of Water Company Road and Isle of Q Road would need to be closed 
from approximately 4:45 p.m. – 5:15 p.m. He said residents living in that area will 



 

 

be notified and that it will also be posted on the Ned Smith Center Website. Steppy 
said they will use their own road closure signs. Bob Coleman made a motion to 
approve this road closure. Second by Rich Wiest. With all in favor, motion carried.  

 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
With no further business on the agenda, Robert Stoner made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 10:25 a.m. Second by Bob Coleman. All in favor, motion carried.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Luanna Zimmerman, 
Secretary/Treasurer 


